October 3, 2021
27t Sunday of Ordinary Time

Sacreo Heart

A Welcoming Catholic Community

Welcomel

OUR PASTORAL STAFF IS HERE TO SERVE YOU
Parish Office — 56 Newell Street, Pittsfield, WA 01201
Father Steven Montesanti, Pastor
Laura Scholz, Parish Secretary (413)443-6960
Mary Verdi, Director of Music - email: mary@maryverdi.com
John Richardson, Bulletin Editor (413)443-6960 ext 112
Rectory Hours: Monday thru Thursday 9 AM - 1 PM
Website: www.thepinkchurch.com
Email: pinkchurch@aol.com
Telephone: (413)443-6960 Fax: (413)442-9649

Sacred Heart Church
“The Pink Church”
191 Elm Street, Pittsfield, MA 01201

Our Mission:

“Sacred Heart Parish is dedicated to responding
faithfully to God's call as a Catholic Community and
to serve Him and others through worship,
fellowship, education and social justice.”

IN ORDINARY TIME

“From the beginning of creation, God made them male and female.”
-~ Mk 105

PARISH INFORMATION:

Parish Office Hours — Monday thru Thursday 9-1

Enter the Parish Center building via the Newell Street entrance.
New parishioners should register at: www.thepinkchurch.com

LORD'S DAY MASSES
Saturday 4:00 PM Sunday 8:30 A.M. and 10:30 AM

DAILY MASS
Monday through Thursday 9:00 AM Mass.
Communion Service — Friday 9:00 AM

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday at 3:00 PM — 3:30 PM

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
Friday — After Mass (9:30 AM to 12 Noon) in the church

BAPTISMS

Contact the Rectory 443-6960 to assist in the planning for the
Sacrament of Baptism in accordance with the Catholic Faith
RCIA

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults

Contact St. Joseph Rectory at 445-5789

MARRIAGE PREPARATION
Please notify the parish office one year in advance

PRAYER REQUEST LINE
Please call the Rectory at 443-6960
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FOR THE WEEK

SPECIAL FRIDAY MASS ANNOUNCEMENT
Beginning Friday, October 1st,
Father Peter Gregory will be
celebrating Mass on the First Friday
of the month at 9 A.M.
we ave forever grateful to Fr. Peter for his tiveless
generosity and good heartedness.

JOIN US

FOR MASS

Saturday, October 2nd
4:00 PM+ Vincent J. Carchedi Sr.
requested by: Josie Carchedi & Family

Sunday, October 3rd

8:30 AM+ JoAnn Mancivalano Dalone
(Birthday Remembrance)
requested by: Her Husband John

10:30 AM+  David Stewart
(3rd Anniversary)

requested by: Joanie & Jack DeMartino

Monday, October 4th
9:00 AM+ Parishioners of Sacred Heart

Tuesday, October 5th
9:00 AM+ Elsie & Bill Rayner
requested by: Pat & Jeff Rayner

Wednesday, October 6th
9:00 AM+ Charles Martin
requested by: Family

Thursday, October 7th
9:00 AM+ Our Lady of the Rosary
requested by: The Rosary Sodality

Friday, October 8th
9:00 AM+ Communion Service

Saturday, October 9th
4:00 PM+ Jack Brennan
requested by: His family

Sunday, October 10th

8:30 AM+ Arthur Bourassa

(1st Anniversary)

requested by: His Wife Joie
10:30 AM+ Deceased Members of the

Sondrini Family
requested by: Clara Jamross

HOLIDAY BAZAAR PREPARATIONS WILL BEGIN SOON!

Collections for the Holiday Thrift Shop will begin on:
Saturday, October 16th thru Sunday, November 14th
Please place items on the Parish Center porch in the Rubbermaid
containers that have been provided.

Starting—Saturday, October 16th thru Sunday, November 21st

Tables will be set up at the entrances to the church before and after

masses for Bazaar volunteer sign up, collection of $5 scratch tickets
for the raffle trees, wreaths and stockings and 50/50 ticket sales.

Should you have any questions, please call
Chris Parker (413)212-6878

PRACTICING GRACIOUSNESS IN THE DESERT
Looking back over my journey of
parenthood, | know there were
days when | traveled the extra mile
for my children. | made their toast
the way they like it, let them play in
the park an extra ten minutes, or
let them go to the movies with their
friends and | finished up the chores
on my own. And then, it happened: the attitude. The request for
the smallest thing from one of them is met with disdain or
bewilderment.

Sometimes you can be made breathless with the ingratitude of
another person who takes so much and with so little shame, only
to scoff at the idea that they, too, give even the smallest amount.

But if we’re being honest with ourselves, we will admit that we

do the exact same thing to God. Haven't we all been the Israelites
in the desert at one point or another? God has parted our Red
Sea in some way. He’s led us out of some great trial, given us
some great blessings. But then we run into a little resistance
somewhere along the way and we throw up our hands. How could
you do this to us, Lord? How could you ask this of us? No, | can’t
go any further. No, | won’t do any more.

Persisting in the blindness to the many ways God continues to
protect us is nothing short of a temper tantrum. It robs our
Everyday Stewardship of its graciousness, of our ability to accept
with joy the trials of life because we are also constantly aware of
its blessings. —Ipi

THE SANCTUARY CANDLE
will burn this week for:

Deceased Members of the Carchedi
Monteleone and Ricchi Family
requested by:

Josie Carchedi & Family

SACRED HEART PARISH—WEEKLY GIVING
Weekly Collection —$4,444.25
On-line —$947.00
Religious E4 — $190.00  Rosary Sodality—$50.00
Total Giving —$5,631.25
Thank you for your generous support to
Sacred Heart Church!
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THE RIB OF ADAM AND THE
BODY OF CHRIST

The image of Eve crafted from the flesh of
Adam has been so often misconstrued and
misunderstood, both by those who would
deny the equality of the sexes and those who would accuse the
Church of doing so. | had been concerned with what the non
Catholics on my wedding guest list would think of the Church if
words like “this one shall be called ‘woman,’ for out of ‘her man’
this one has been taken” were read aloud at my wedding.

But a decade of marriage has shown me that this Scripture
passage is not about subservience at all, but about belonging —
and not just belonging within a marriage, but within the entire
Body of Christ. The concept of belonging can be almost as
controversial as sexism can. We don't like to think that we
belong to anyone else, that we need them and they need us.

It's not easy to need someone and to be needed in return. It's
inconvenient. Sometimes, it even feels undignified.

The funny and wonderful thing about sacramental marriage is
that it is a reflection of the human family itself. In the simple
challenge of facing daily life at the side of your spouse, so much
is revealed of how we interact with other people: how we live
with them, how we love them, how we honor them and how we
don’t. It's a crash course in how the choices you make with your
physical body — with your voice, with your actions or with some-
thing as insignificant as the way your face looks when someone
else is talking — can make another person feel safe, affirmed,
and cherished. It can also make them feel threatened, offended,
or degraded.

Earlier this month, when the Supreme Court declined to block
a Texas law banning abortions after the child has reached six
weeks’ gestation, | saw my social media feeds erupt in a fight
about ownership, autonomy, and responsibility. People
everywhere pontificated on where one person ends and
another begins.

All this discourse made me think of Genesis. It made me think of
what marriage and “the rib of Adam” has taught me about the
human family. “This one, at last, is bone of my bones and flesh
of my flesh.” Marriage showed me how woefully inept | am at
looking at any particular situation and thinking, before thinking
anything else, “How can | ensure the good of the other? How
can | best take care of this person?”

Belonging, after all, brings with it accountability — another
reason it can be an uncomfortable state. If | am flesh of my
husband’s flesh, | must be concerned chiefly with his welfare.
He must do the same. He and | must die to our own desires
when they conflict with the good of the other.

But | — and he — must do the same for the unborn child. We
must do the same for that unborn child’s mother. We must do
the same for the widow, the orphan, the refugee, the worker, the
immigrant, the medically vulnerable, and the homeless veteran.
As | said, | am woefully inept at it. But when | read Genesis, |
see why | must keep praying for the grace to embrace the ways
in which | belong to the other members of the Body of Christ
and the ways in which they belong to me. -Ipi

MASS BOOK FOR 2022 IS NOW OPEN!
The 2022 Mass Book is now open!
Beginning this month the Mass Book is available
without any restrictions. To book a mass, please stop by
the Parish office at 56 Newell Street, send an e-mail to:
pinkchurch@aol.com or simply call the parish
office at (413)443-6960

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NOTICE
Due to the retirement of the Religious Education Director,
Deacon Bob and speaking with the CCD teachers, the
Religious Education Program will begin Sunday,
October 17th. To register, please go to:

www.thepinkchurch.com and click on the registration tab.

Please watch your mail and the weekly bulletin

for further information.

RECEIVE YOUR CHURCH BULLETIN VIA E-MAIL
Please note that our weekly Sacred Heart Bulletin is sent
electronically to all parishioner e-mail addresses on file.
To update or add your e-mail address to our parish records,
please submit to: pinkchurch@aol.com

ON-LINE GIVING
@iving made easy while you are on the go!
On line giving is an easy way to support our continued mission.

e 24/7 web based access
G/VE .  Schedule donations
ON-LINE + Enter bank information into a secure site
« Donations credited to your tax statement

Visit our web site at www.thepinkchurch.com
to get started today!

HOMEBOUND? WANT TO RECEIVE COMMUNION?
Are you or someone you know unable to get to church?
If you would like to have someone bring Holy Communion,
please call the parish office at (413)443-6960 today!

Sunday — Fr. Michael Goodreau
Monday — Bishop Timothy McDonnell
Tuesday — Fr. Chris Malatesta

Wed — Fr. Galadima Goni

Thursday— Fr. Duy Lee

Friday — Fr. Deacon Jim

Saturday — Msgr. Mike Shershanovich
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A DONATION TO SACRED HEART CHURCH
In memory of:
Thomas Rindfuss
Received from:

Julia & Michael Rindfuss

SACRED HEART — ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK!

Harry’s Supermarket

A locally owned grocery store for over 100 years!
Custom Cut Meat Department & Deli
290 Wahconah Street
www.harryssupermarket.com
(413)442-9084
Please be sure to patronize our bulletin advertisers!




